PRESS RELEASE

Former Public Defender James R. Sward fined $3,000

by Office of State Ethics

March 11, 2010

Diverted money meant for crime victims for his own personal use
 

James R. Sward of Bristol, CT, entered into an agreement to pay a $3,000 civil penalty for violating the Code of Ethics by using his access to funds paid by criminal defendants for his own personal use.
According to the consent order finalized on March 10, 2010 with the Office of State Ethics (OSE), Sward was employed until August 2006 as a Public Defender in the Public Defender’s Office at the Superior Court in Bristol.
In that position, he had access to funds paid by criminal defendants that were intended to provide restitution to victims of crimes.  Sward used his access to these funds to divert money meant for crime victims for his own personal use.
Connecticut law prohibits a state employee from using his public office or position to obtain financial gain for himself.
In addition to the $3,000 civil penalty, Sward may neither hold nor seek state employment for two years.  Further, he may not enter into or seek any state contract for services for a two-year period.  Mr. Sward lost his state position, was previously convicted of three felonies for the same conduct and resigned from the Connecticut state bar.  Ultimately, no crime victims were deprived of restitution funds. 
This marks the second matter involving diversion of funds meant for crime victims resolved by the Office of State Ethics.

“Public officials who are entrusted with public funds must ensure those funds are used properly,” said OSE Executive Director, Carol Carson. “In the future, the Office of State Ethics will seek maximum penalties in similar cases.” 
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